AIAVT - BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES - APPROVED

 June 12, 2013 / L. Rovner's House/ So. Burlington, VT

Attending: Tom Bachman (President), Josh Chafe, Barbara Conrey, Gary Corey, Cam Featherstonhaugh, Richard Deane, Diane Elliott Gayer, Diantha Korzun (Immediate Past-President), Carol Miklos (Executive Director), Kevin Racek, Lisa Rovner (Secretary/Treasurer), Aron Temkin, Maura Wygmans (Vice President )
Called to order: 9 pm

Minutes: May 2013 minutes were approved. 
MORNING SESSION

In glancing at the previous month's minutes, Diane noted that she would need to follow-up with Ron Redmond on the Architecture Alive idea. 

Tom then asked that board members state what their personal goals were for the meeting and goals for AIAVT in general for 2014 and beyond. Responses were:

· Diantha said that she'd like to get the Awards Committee better established: she hoped Carol could talk to other Chapters about their Awards Programs. She also thought we should be more active in nominating Fellows, said that she would follow-up w/ Bill Truex re:  AIA Fellows. She wanted to see official budgets for major events.

· Kevin said he'd like to see on large event per year that included more professionals from related disciplines.

· Gary wanted to find a better way to hear the voices/needs/wishes of non-AIA architects and AIA members that typically are not heard from.

· Lisa wants to see LUs offered on pressing issues that affect small Vermont firms and also wants to facilitate increased architect to architect collaboration. Lisa passed out a draft travel policy; time didn’t allow for discussion.
· Barbara wants to see a more regular schedule for LUs—one nearly a month, on the same day of the week each month, so that members can expect such programs on a regular basis. 

· Carol said she'd like to see AIAVT place more emphasis on communications and less perhaps on programs (including the golf event.) She'd like to see AIAVT getting more media publicity and/or using social media. She’d like to see online voting established for the People’s Choice Award and an Burlington site for the traveling Design Awards. She also thought we might consider category for Associates within our Design Awards. 
· Diane was concerned that presenting one program a month would be too much; it would tax our human resources. She suggested offering four programs per year. She also said that communications and the success of the Decathlon House Tours event were priorities for her in terms of AIAVT efforts.

· Cam said he'd like to see a long-term, sustainable plan for EPN programs (competition, yearly seminar, etc)
· Josh echoed Cam's comments. He'd like to see AIAVT offer ARE seminars for a fee; these might be held at VTC and be taught by Kaplan or NCARB personnel. 

· Richard said he would like to see an “On the Board” section on the AIAVT website, w/images; he thought this would increase the sense of community among members. He also would like to see one firm a month showcased on the AIAVT website; he also thought building types could be showcased on the AIAVT website. 
· Maura stated that contact should be made w/ Michael Hoffman re: a meeting to choose the Norwich Scholars Fund recipients.

Review of Past Years' Retreats:  2011

Tom explained that he had reviewed the previous two years' retreat minutes and that we had accomplished a great deal of what we had set out to do. The items that had not been addressed were:

1. Consider using web casting to make events more accessible.
2. Consider giving radio/TV interview or writing a column on design issues for a newspaper.

3. Be more visible; get a booth at a farmer's market or provide talks the community.
4. Consider appointing a member “champion from the board.

After reviewing these items it was decided that 1 and 2 were still good ideas to pursue, item 3 actually has been accomplished to some extent as the EPN award winner will be announced at the Waitsfield farmer's market. As for item 4, no one was exactly sure what we had meant by the idea. 

Though we had met our goals under communications in the past, viewing them again on past retreats' minutes reintroduced the topic of communications for the future. There was talking of creating a Facebook page, having a group on Linked In, using Pinterest to generate connectedness, have a place to talk about design issues of interest, engage with the public. It was generally felt that FaceBook was not the right medium and that it's not possible to post photos from a group to external world. It was generally thought that a group on Linked In was more appropriate and Cam said that a group can pay to post power points on Linked In. Carol mentioned that we added the blog feature to the website and we're not using it; creating an active blog might be a way to accomplish communications goals w/out FB or LI. 

It was suggested that an ad-hoc committee be set up to look at social media strategies. Diane said she was interested being on that committee.

Review of Past Years' Retreats: 2012

1. AIVT needs to grow membership for long-term stability

2. need to generate additional revenue for a rainy day fund, so organization is ready to act when new opportunity presents itself

3. take weekend tour to awesome architectural site

4. Officers should be committee members, rather than committee chairs.

5. Remove treasurer from leadership track – change by-law at Dec. meeting.

After reviewing these items it was agreed that growing the membership remains a strong priority. Since we have successfully reached the goal of having at least 50% of an average budget in reserve, it was agreed we should not be sitting on too much more. If we took in much more, it was said that we could “give it back” to members by not charging for certain programs.

While we had not planned a “weekend tour,” it was still thought to be desirable; the MIT trip fits this goal to some extent. 

Officers have remained as committee heads; it was thought that they should at the very least have “co-chairs” to make life easier. 

We had not removed the treasurer from the leadership track; this idea had originated with the thought that one individual might then be willing to be treasurer for a number of years. It was thought that we could still make this change at the annual meeting, but we may not find someone willing to be treasurer for more than a year. 

Other Items

Josh/Cam brought up the fact that there is a lack of a good term that they can use to describe themselves – i.e., the time between being called an “intern” to the time one can be called an “architect” is very long and somewhat demoralizing. They wished there was another term that AIA would develop for use by members in their stage of career development. It was suggested that they call themselves “Project Managers” or “Designers.” 

It was suggested that we investigate grant sources for special projects.

AFTERNOON SESSION

After the lunch break, the larger group divided into three breakout sessions. Tom and Carol “floated” between groups. Reports from those groups are as follows: 

Financial Solvency Group 
Team: Lisa Rovner, Richard Dean, Diane Gayer and Aron Temkin.

Summary Provided by L. Rovner
SUMMARY:
Financial Goals of AIAVT
· Not a “money-making machine”—Exists to support the membership and programs.

· Raise enough money to create a balance—support operating budget and save a bit for a rainy day.

· The membership drives the equation.

· 100k expense budget / 250 members = $450 per member.

Revenue Sources
· Dues, AIA National, Sponsors, Events, LU Educational Programs, Awards, Grants, Golf Tournament, etc.

Financial Expenses
· Payroll, Board Meetings, NE Dues, Event Food / Venues, Public Communication-Marketing/Advertising, Honorariums, Scholar Awards, Emerging Professional Programs, etc.

Future Questions
· Should AIAVT target “growth” or make what we do better?

· Should we save and invest in a “storefront?”

1. Executive Director office
2. Gallery
3. E.P.N. hangout space
4. Event space
· Should we not do the “storefront” and instead invest in “the internet?

· Should we have a new fundraising strategy?  Should we approach fundraising from a new angle?

Four Important Goals for Growth and Financial Stability
· Public Advocacy – Education Of The Value Of Design.

· Support Architects Professionally & Politically - Statehouse.

· Give Scholarships & Awards.

· Provide Programs / Events / LUs & CEUs.

Suggestions for Future Strategy
· Obtain consistent annual sponsors dedicated and assigned to specific giving…endowed scholarships (i.e., every year we could count on Marvin Windows to give us $5,000 for AIAVT’s end-of-the-year event).

· Acquire grants for specific goals.

· Work on acquiring “partnerships”.

· Annual design charrette to bridge professionals with community.

· Form a Political Action Committee.

· Create an “Architect in Residence” program with schools…Teaching with Architecture.

· Expanding social capacity through programs.

Five-Year Vision Group

Team: Maura Wygmans, Cam Featherstonhaugh, Kevin Racek
SUMMARY:
· Establish annual major event at same time every year

· Provide key documents “on the Cloud” (e.g., mission, BOD handbook)

· Consider exhibitors as revenue source vs. sponsors

· Establish policy for employees to achieve greater consistency)

· Consider establishing AIA storefront. While the idea was thought to have merit, Aron pointed out that we don't really have a critical mass in any central location in Vermont, where it would be most natural to place a storefront. Instead effort might be focused on make what we're doing portable.  

· Increase legislative presence. It was deemed that Harry and the other members of the Public Policy Committee were doing a good job, but that perhaps more could be done actually at the Statehouse. 

· Revisit tasks and responsibilities of staff

· Transition to two-year presidency, to better allow president to realize his/her vision.

· Integrate development committee and executive director role.

· Make concerted effort to include southern and eastern members in programs and chapter, in general.

· Consider possibility of the Southern Region of Vermont becoming its own chapter or forming a “southern Committee”; a roundtable discussion about the idea might be held to gauge interest. Maura mentioned a “Florida” model, where there is a “regional” executive director for several chapters.

· Reduce size of BOD to include executive committee and committee chairs only. 

· Consider “chapter meetings” vs. Board meetings.

· Head of Schools 
· increase communications to public via one event for public, house tours, storefront, house conference

Repositioning Group
Team: Diantha Korzun, Josh Chafe, Gary Corey, Barbara Conrey
Review of AIA National Positioning Levels 
· Membership 
· Components 
· State 
· Region
· National
Review of AIA National Positioning Focus Areas:
CONNECT

Autonomy vs. Unity

Components
· Programs

National
· Legislation
· Policy
· Marketing—Value of  architects and best interests
· Your union
· Contract documents – encourage AIA National to offer 50 %discount or free documents for members
ENGAGE

Ineffective Communications

· What does AIA Nat'l do – members don’t know
· Emerging professionals’ information is good

· Good communication at component and regional levels, not at national. 
· Highlight building types for one month on website to communicate what we do to public
INNOVATE

Prioritization of Initiatives
· AIAVT might survey membership to find out what they want re: programming.

· Communicate to AIA National—what we need.

Passive ‘Reactive-ness’
· On the criticism of “passive reactive-ness,” would like national to better coordinate a response to a natural disaster and develop an action plan.
Emerging Professionals

· Regarding emerging professionals, it was thought that AIAVT must better communicate the importance of becoming licensed to interns and work against negative intern perceptions. 

 

LEAD

· we might consider smaller board size

· We might consider longer than one year terms

Next Meeting: August 14 at FFF
Adjourn: 4:00 pm

 Respectfully submitted by Carol Miklos, Executive Director
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